
                                                                         9th June 2022 

Parent Council Meeting 

Minutes   

Members Present: Lynda Kadegis, Angela Thorpe, Emma-Jane McFarlane, Nikki Paton, Tracy Boyle. 

Staff Present: Dawn Simpson, Caroline Barrett. 

Invitees:  

Apologies: Kirsty Neil, Charlene Carr, Gina Harrington, Cllr Robert Brown, Cllr Margaret Cowie, Tracy 

Manners, Louise Walker. 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

1. Welcome by the chair 

LK welcomed everyone who joined and thanked all who made it. 

2. Previous minutes 

Reviewed. Proposed by NP, 2nd by AT 

3. Head Teacher’s report  

- Events are now happening in person within the school. 
- 31 2022-2023 P1s had their first transition day within the school on Tuesday the 7th of June 

and will have a second on Wednesday the 15th of June. 
- All classes have been rehearsing for the school summer show happening on Friday the 10th 

of June. There will be 2 shows with each family being offered 2 tickets. 
- Staff meetings are ongoing to, hopefully, have report cards out next week. 
- PEF options are being discussed and videos will be out next week for everyone to vote. 
- Trips have all been funded this year and all have managed to go ahead. 
- P7 are still enjoying their water sports classes and will have an end of school trip to M&Ds. 
- The school are still waiting on some self-evaluations to come back. 
- The Platinum Jubilee celebrations were enjoyed by the whole school in the playground. 
- P7 Graduation will take place on Monday the 20th of June. 
- Everyone will move into their new classes on Tuesday the 21st of June. 
- Nursery Graduation will take place on Wednesday the 22nd of June. 
- There will be 8 classes next year. P1, P1/2, P2/3, P3, P4, P5, P6, P7 

4. Treasurer’s report 
 
Balance - £2344.38 
Money out - Ties - £135  
                     - Jubilee food - £135.10 
Total out - £270.10 



Current balance - £2074.28 
 
Easter hamper raffle money of £166.50 will be banked in the coming weeks. 
 
5. AOB 
 

- P1 transitions - we are invited to talk to the incoming P1 parents and carers about the Parent 
Council and what we do. Leaflet will be put into the P1 transition packs. 

- We should be able to arrange events in the school next year. 
- Louise Walker asked what the plans were for the money that the Parent Council has in the 

bank. We hope to plan events this year but also will need to save money for the things that 
we are already committed to. E.g. P1 ties, leavers hoodies, pantomime, Christmas, and 
Easter gifts. 

- We are looking for new recruits to join the Parent Council as we will have positions open 
after the AGM in August with some parents/carers leaving with their children moving to high 
school. Lynda will draft a letter to parents and carers about the AGM and send it to the 
school to pass on. 

- Angela will send in the let form for the AGM. 
- Dawn thanked the Parent Council for all of our support to the school throughout the year. 

 
 
Lynda ended the meeting by thanking all who attended. 
 
Next meeting will be our AGM in the school (Let Pending) with the option for people to attend 
virtually if they want. It will be Tuesday the 30th of August at 6pm. 
 
MEETING CLOSED 


